Minutes of the Forest County Board of Adjustment
Tuesday, October 12th, 2010

4473 N. Branch Street Wabeno, WI.

1. The call to order was given by Chairman Ron Tschohl at 10:00 a.m. in the Wabeno Town Hall.

2. The roll was called and all members were present.  Those included Ron Tschohl, Chairman, Harry Thurin and Jim Drefahl.  ZA Pam LaBine acted as clerk to the board.

3. Motion by Harry Thurin to approve the agenda, second by Jim Drefahl, all in favor, motion approved.

4. Motion by Harry Thurin to approve the minutes of the Lauman variance, second by Jim Drefahl, all in favor, motion approved.

5. The clerk presented proof of public notice and it is entered into the record.

6. The Chairman said there were no time limits set for this hearing.

7. Motion by Jim Drefahl to open the public hearing, second by Harry Thurin.

8. The clerk read the application.
9. Members of the board held the site inspection report until deliberations.

10. A statement was given by the applicant and follows his letter.  They cannot build a garage on the lake side of their property as the sewer and well block access to the lakeside.  The only place to build a garage is across the road.

11. ZA said that there is no obstruction of vision on the road and setbacks are being met for lot lines other than the road.  There is also no way to get to a garage built in front of the home on the lake side without going over the well or sanitary system.  
12. There was no related correspondence.

13. There was no ex-parte communication.

14. Jim Drefahl discussed mitigation with the applicants.

15. There was no further response from staff.

16. There were no final questions from the board.

17. There was no motion to go into closed session.

18. Motion by Harry Thurin to close the public hearing, second by Jim Drefahl, all in favor, motion approved. 

19. The committee discussed the Reiman request to build a garage closer to the town road than allowed.  The board measured and the dimensions shown are correct.  Jim Drefahl said there is no way they could build a garage on the lake side.  Harry Thurin said they definitely need a garage up here. Ron Tschohl said they would not be blocking vision with the building placement.  Mitigation was discussed briefly. 
20. Motion by Jim Drefahl to approve the variance as requested, that would be, 56 feet from the center of Trump Lake Road and 38 feet from Beach Street by the stop sign, second by Harry Thurin, all in favor, motion approved. 

21. Motion by Harry Thurin to adjourn, second by Jim Drefahl, all in favor, motion approved.

Submitted by:___________________________________________________10/12/10

